

4 Seasons Recreational Club Meeting Minutes

Meeting Date: August 2, 2025

Meeting time: 10:00 a.m.

Meeting Place: 16380 S. Ballpark Road, Wascott, WI 54890

Meeting was called to order at 10:00 am by President Al S.

<u>Secretary's Report</u> – Secretary Jenn P. was not in attendance. Minutes from the July 12th meeting were circulated prior to the meeting start. Minutes were reviewed and Al S. called out for any additions, corrections, or updates to the minutes. There were no changes offered. Minutes were accepted on a Loren J./Bill W. motion.

<u>Treasurer's Report</u> – Patty T. presented the Treasurer's Report. The profit and loss statement was reviewed and discussed. The Treasurer's Report was accepted on a Loren J./Bill W. motion.

<u>Correspondence</u> – There was no correspondence to report.

<u>Vice President / Equipment Manager Report</u> – Vice President Mike P. was not in attendance. Mike S. reported the following updates:

- Oil change is still needed on the tractor.
- Trail mower implement has been ordered and should be delivered in approximately two weeks. Thanks to Mike S. for the time he took to research and present options to the group to identify the best choice for the club.
- The north-west garage door now has a keypad for ease of access to the north building.
- The south-east garage door dusk to dawn light needs to be replaced. Chuck Y. will order a replacement.
- Tucker replacement In an effort to move forward with assessing the need for a new/updated Tucker, Al has been working with the bank and gathering information for them.
- Equipment Manager position In last month's meeting minutes we announced that the Equipment Manager position was open. Our thanks to member Jim B. for volunteering to fill this position. We look forward to working with you to keep our equipment out on the trails!

<u>Trail Boss Report</u> – Mike S. presented trail reports.

- The trails are in good summer riding condition and are being graded 4 times per week.
- The washout on 3N has been fixed. It is still marked with a cone as any additional rain could cause it to wash out again. Al S. has reached out to the county for assistance on a more permanent fix.
- We could use some gravel where the trail meets the road near Chubby Cheeks.
- 41B needs brushing, grading, and tall tree trimming.
- Cranberry Creek bridge gate needs to be replaced. A new post may be required.

- The club would like to install lighting at the recreational parking lot near the corner of Highway T and Crystal Lake Road. We will be working with the county for approval.

<u>County Rep/Northwest Trails Report</u> – There was not a meeting in July. There are plans to discuss the potential memorial shelter to be built on Trail 41 at the next meeting.

Membership Report – Betti W. presented the membership report.

- We currently have 119 paid family memberships and 21 paid commercial sponsors.
- Welcome to new members Dan and Jodi Brunzel and Chris and Michelle Hatterman!
- Reminder that **ALL** memberships expire on June 30th of each year and will need to be renewed for the 2025-26 membership year. If you have not done so, please visit our website to renew at www.4seasonsrec.org/join.

Event Coordinator Report – Leah J. presented the event coordinator update.

- Maria S. reported that the summer raffle ticket sales are going well. She is working on collecting and selling the remaining tickets. Get yours now before they sell out! You can find them at our local businesses or reach out to a club member and they will help you find some.
- Meat Raffles Our next meat raffles will be held August 16th and September 6th. Please join us at Marsh's View Point Resort from 2 to 4 pm for some fun and a chance to win some meat or the 50/50 drawing. Better yet, volunteer to help us out at the raffle! Reach out to 4seasonsrecclub.events@gmail.com if you are able to volunteer at one or more of the raffles. It is a lot of fun!
- Our new Charcoal Chicken fundraiser is going well. This is a new event that was started this year and is held at the Tree Stand Tavern. Club members grill the chicken and the Tree Stand prepares the rest of the meal. Some of the proceeds from the sale of the meal go back to our club. Watch our Facebook page for updates on when the event is taking place.
- Food and Fun
 - Raffles donations are a little behind prior years. If you have a donation, please reach out to 4seasonsrecclub.events@gmail.com.
 - o Final arrangements are being made for the food, beer, biffy's, and games.
 - Discussions were held about providing more handicapped parking spots. A few more signs will be ordered. The spots will be located at the fence line near the main entrance.
 - We will meet at the club building at 9 am Friday, August 29th to prep for the event. There is some set up to be done, gift baskets to prepare, some assembly of donations, and some food prep. We will meet at the club building at 9 am on Saturday, August 30th for final set up. We would love your help for set up or at the event itself! Contact 4seasonsrecclub.events@gmail.com if you are able to help. Watch our Facebook page and your email for updates.
 - Gates open at noon on Saturday, August 30th and will be open until 4 pm. We are hoping for great weather for the event. Be prepared by bringing your sunscreen and bug spray!
 Reminder – no carry-ins!!

- Our Fall Club ride will be held on Saturday, September 27th. We will leaving the club building and heading North to The Backyard on Amnicon Lake. More details to come keep an eye on our Facebook page for updates.
- We are always looking for new fundraising ideas. Keeping the equipment fueled up and in good working order is expensive! If you have any suggestions, please reach out to Leah J. at 4seasonsrecclub.events@gmail.com.

New Business – Nothing to report.

<u>Nominations</u> – President Al S. called out three times for nominations for Vice President and Treasurer. Please attend the next meeting if you have someone you would like to nominate for these positions.

- Mike P. was nominated for Vice President
- Carrie W. was nominated for Treasurer.

Next Meeting – Our next meeting will be held on August 23rd at the club building. There will be no meeting in September.

<u>Meeting Adjourned</u> – The meeting was adjourned on a Bill W./Loren J. motion.

Minutes respectfully submitted on August 10th by Betti W. for Secretary Jenn P.